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March 12, 2021  

  

Representative Janelle Bynum, Chair  

House Judiciary Committee,  

900 Court St. NE, HR F  

Salem, OR 97301  

  

Dear Chair Bynum and Members of the Committee, 

  

As the Cannabis Policy Oversight Team (CPOT), we advise the Office of Community & Civic Life 

within the City of Portland on policies to deliver industry diversity, equity, accessibility, and 

sustainability for the City’s total benefit. Today, we write to express our support of the Oregon Cannabis 

Equity Act (House Bill 3112).  

 

In our 2020 Annual Cannabis Policy Report, we recommended the City of Portland to push for a state-

wide comprehensive cannabis equity framework and strategic vision for repairing the harm from decades 

of inequity and racially-biased cannabis criminalization in Black, Indigenous and Latino/a/x communities. 

We recognize that over 100 years of draconian cannabis policies and disparate cannabis related arrests, 

convictions, and sentencing have had long-lasting legal, social, economic, and inter-generational 

consequences to these specific communities.  

 

Led by former State Representative Akasha Lawrence-Spence, HB 3112 is the culmination of over eight 

months of work by an 80+ person workgroup including the City of Portland, multiple state legislators, 

numerous cannabis companies and non-profit organizations, Urban League, and law students from 

Willamette University. Through the Oregon Cannabis Equity Act, cannabis tax dollars and other relevant 

funds would be directed towards repairing decades of injury by providing the necessary support for 

creating health equity, housing stability, education, and economic development for Black, Indigenous, 

and Latino/a/x communities.   

  

As Oregon’s adult-use cannabis market continues to see rapid growth, HB 3112 is an opportunity for the 

state to pass the most comprehensive and truly effective cannabis equity legislation in the United States. 

This bill focuses on widespread reinvestment in the communities that have been hurt most by cannabis 

prohibition.  It also will implement free, automatic expungement of eligible cannabis convictions for 

everyone, eliminating the hurdles that have kept 20,000+ Oregonians from expunging their cannabis 

record. Finally, HB 3112 creates more opportunity for Black, Indigenous, and Latino/a/x business 

ownership and employment in the growing cannabis industry, which will also improve the diversity 

within the existing market.  

 

https://www.portlandoregon.gov/civic/article/780184
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CPOT is aligned with the City of Portland in the vision for an equity-centered regulatory program and 

diverse cannabis industry. Passage of HB 3112 is a critical next step in achieving this vision and we urge 

your support for this comprehensive legislation.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

The Cannabis Policy Oversight Team (CPOT) for the Office of Community & Civic Life 

Al Ochosa (Chair)  

Stephanie Neil (Vice-Chair)  

John Monteleone III (Vice-Chair) 

Bret Born 

Gabe Cross 

Jesce Horton  

Dr. Rachel Knox 

Amber Peterson-Philips 

Michael Rochlin 

Laura Valden-Vega 

Erik Vidstrand 

 

 
 


